Hon. F. Pakenham,

Dear Mr. Pakenham,

I was very glad to hear that you have consented to speak for us on next Tuesday, March 28th. The meeting has been arranged for the Friends House, Euston Road, at 8 p.m., and you will see from the enclosed handbill who the speakers are.

I hope you are successful in putting off any other appointments you may have had for that night, though I realise it is a selfish wish on my part. I shall put you down to speak during the second part of the evening in case you are a bit late. If you arrive at Friends House after the meeting has started, please ask for me personally from any of the stewards. I shall look forward to meeting you.

Yours sincerely,

P.S. General Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.

I have not dealt with the matter for your speek as you probably know best what lines to go on to avoid duplication.